
January 29, 2013    
 
 
 
Robert Halliday, Director 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P. O. Box 6638 
Phoenix, AZ  85005-6638 
 
Dear Director Halliday: 
 
The Law Enforcement Merit System Council conducted a business meeting on January 25, 2013 
and made the following decisions:  
 

1. Selected Ms. Gail Goodman as the Chair and Ms. Sandra Lines as the Vice-Chair of the 
Council. 
 

2. Confirmed the February 8, 2013 meeting date for the Council. 
 

3. Set a tentative future meeting date for the Council: 
 
March 22, 2013 
 
 
 
 
   

P. Ramon Figueroa, Captain 
Law Enforcement Merit System Council 
  
cc: Lt. Col. James McGuffin  
 Lt. Col. Jeffrey Raynor 
 Lt. Col. Timothy Chung 
 Mr. John Crisci 
 
 


